
No. F 32(30)/FCD/2010 

Government of India 

Ministry of Finance 

Department of Expenditure 

Finance Commission Division 

 

        Block No. XI, 5
th

 Floor, CGO Complex, 

        Lodhi Road, New Delhi, 2
nd

 Dec., 2010 

 

 

To 

The Finance Secretary, 

Government of  

(All State Governments) 

 

Subject: Release of 2
nd

 Instalment for Unique Identification (UID) as recommended by the FC –

XIII for the year 2010-11. 

 

Sir/Madam, 

 

This has a reference to Ministry of Finance letter No. 33(2)/FCD/2010 dated 01.07.2010 

releasing the first instalment of grant-in-aid for the year 2010-11 for incentive for issuing of 

Unique Identification. Subsequently, guidelines for Utilisation of grants-in-aid for the period 

2010-15 were issued vide letter No. F. No. 33(1)/FCD/2010 dated 21.07.2010. Guidelines, 

format of Utilisation Certificate and this letter are available on this Ministry’s website: 

http://www.finmin.nic.in/TFC/guidelines.asp 

2. Release of the second instalment for 2010-11 is due in January, 2011. State Governments 

have to furnish Utilisation Certificate (UCs) to the UIDAI as well as to the M/o Finance as per 

format. Therefore, you are requested to furnish the above certificate, duly authenticated by 

Finance Secretary latest by 24
th

 December, 2010 so as to enable timely release of the second 

instalment for 2010-11. 

Yours faithfully, 

 

                                                                                                                                  Sd/-   

 (Alok Chandra) 

Director (FCD) 

Tel: 24360647 

Fax: 24360174 

Email: alok.chandra@nic.in 

 

Copy to: - Director General, UIDAI, 3
rd

 Floor, Jeevan Bharti Buildings, New Delhi - 110001 for 

information. 


